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April 27, 2020 
 
Doug McDowell, AICP, Principal Planner 
Nassau County Department of Planning and Economic Opportunity  
96161 Nassau Place 
Yulee, FL 32097 
 
SUBJECT: Nassau County Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment (20-3DRI) 
 
Dear Mr. McDowell, 
 
Pursuant to Section 163.3184(3), Florida Statutes, (F.S.) in its role as a reviewing agency as 
identified in Section 163.3184(1)(c), F.S., the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
reviewed proposed amendment, Nassau County 20-3DRI. 
 
Nassau County has transmitted a Large Scale Future Land Use Map (FLUM) Amendment to re-
designate the land use of approximately eight (8) parcels totaling 479 acres within the William 
Burgess District Mixed-Use Activity Center Overlay District (WBD), located north and south of 
William Burgess Boulevard, between Nicholas Cutinha Road and Harvester Street.  
 
The proposed amendment changes the land use from Agricultural (AGR), High Density 
Residential (HDR), Medium Density Residential (MDR), and Conservation 1 (CSV-1) to 
Transect Districts defined in the William Burgess District Context and Connectivity Blueprint 
(WBCCB) as T-4 Urban Edge/Urban General Zone (8-15 units per acre), T-3.5 Urban 
Transitional Zone (5-10 dwelling units per acre), T-3 Sub-urban Zone (2-5 units per acre), and T-
1 Conservation Zone (no development rights). The staff report provided indicates that the 
proposed amendment could result in a total of 1,798 dwelling units and 885,300 sq. ft. of non-
residential uses.  
 
It is anticipated that a significant number of trips will remain internal within the William Burgess 
Mixed Use Overlay District due to multimodal strategies and increased roadway 
interconnectivity within the District. However, the amendment, as proposed, could still have an 
adverse impact to adjacent State facilities, namely I-95, SR-200, and US-17. FDOT recommends 
that the County coordinate with FDOT in order to mitigate any potential adverse impacts to State 
facility. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to review the proposed comprehensive plan amendment and 
request that a copy of the adopted amendment, along with the supporting data and analysis be 
transmitted within ten working days after the second public hearing for FDOT review. 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by email: 
scott.clem@dot.state.fl.us or call: (904) 360-5681.  
 
Sincerely,  

  
Scott A. Clem, AICP 
FDOT D2 Growth Management Coordinator 
 
cc:  Jennifer Carver, FDOT Central Office, Office of Policy Planning 
 Ray Eubanks, DEO, Bureau of Community Planning and Growth 
 


